
I hope everyone is enjoying the mild winter and have taken the opportunity to use our 
rink for skating or shinny. Gary Homeniuk and his sons have been working hard to 
keep the ice in good condition for everyone to enjoy. The warm weather has posed 
some tough challenges to maintain good ice. I hope that
the people that came out to our Family Day activities had a good time. We would wel-
come feedback from the community and you can email us at hairsine@telus.net. 
Our AGM is on April 4, 2012 at 7 PM and we have many positions that are vacant. In 
order for our community league to provide more programs, we need these positions 
filled. Please come out to our meeting and volunteer for one of these positions, if you 
do you will help the community league grow.

Peter Moskaliuk

March Message from Peter Moskaliuk, President 
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Our Annual General Meeting will be held on Wednesday, April 4, 2012 at 7 pm at the 
Hairsine Hall. This is a very important meeting that we need as many Community 
Members to attend as this is where we do our voting on new by-laws and motions that 
affect the Community, including voting for the Executive Committee Members. This 
year is an extremely important year as key Executives are stepping down due to end of 
terms and moving. 

Please see page 2 for the vacant positions.

Annual General Meeting—Wednesday, April 4, 2012

On Monday, February 20, we had a family fun day at the Community Hall. It was very 
well attended at about 150 people. Ed Gibbons, City Councillor for our ward attended 
for a bit to meet some members of our Community. The wagon rides were a hit and 
was enjoyed by all! Thank you to MP Stables for providing us with the horses and wag-
ons! Many who attended enjoyed the free skating and shinny that was going on. 

Thank you to everyone who attended as this is a great way to start planning for next 
year’s event!!!!

Family Day Fun 
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Executive Committee Vacancies

All of the below positions are term positions for 2 years and require people that are able to attend meetings once a 
month, work well in a team environment, and have the best interest of the Community at heart.

These positions will be voted in on Wednesday, April 4, 2012 and persons interested need to be in attendance to be 
nominated and voted in legally.

Ball Director—Our current ball director, Angela Zenowski, is stepping down after 6 great years of hard work and 
dedication. Angela is stepping down as her term is up and her kids are growing up and moving into other activities and 
commitments. 

A few things the Ball Director is responsible for are:  sitting on the Community League Executive and attending meetings 
once a month, ball registrations, volunteer hours, working with North East Zones, putting together teams, getting com-
munications out about ball conditioning camps and umpire/coaching clinics. If you have any questions and are interested 
in this position, please contact Angela directly at 780-472-9388 or azenowski@shaw.ca. She will be more than willing to 
fill you in on this great position. 

Publicity Director—After a year as the Publicity Director, I (Glenda), will be stepping down due to a move outside of 
the Community. I have had a great time learning new things about Hairsine Community and proud to have been able to 
help bring the newsletter back. I am sad to leave but due to my move, I have no choice. I hope that someone in the 
Community is willing to step up and take over this important position. I am responsible for updating the newsletter, mak-
ing arrangements for printing and having it delivered. Other important factors of this position is to serve on the Execu-
tive Board once a month and to update the large signs at Kirkness Park and at Hairsine Park.  I am also responsible for 
providing updates to our Website administrator for the Community’s website.

I have had the honor to work with great members who have been supportive and understanding. If you are interested in 
this position, please contact me at 780-966-1874 after 7 pm or at Glenda.a.bond@gmail.com. 

Volunteer Director—This is a relatively new position and will involve someone that is able to make calls to have par-
ents who have volunteered for various activities to be able to assist the Community in:  delivering flyers, working the 
Casino, Clean up, various Community events (ex: Family Day Fun Day, Community Day in Sept, etc). Please contact  
Peter Moskaliuk for more information. This person will also sit in on the Executive meetings once a month.

Building Director– This position requires someone who is able to take over the matters of the building and future 
planning. They will be the primary to go for bids on Lawn Maintenance, Winter & Rink Maintenance and Janitorial Mainte-
nance. Please contact Peter Moskaliuk for more information.

Secretary—The Executive Committee is in need of someone to take minutes, prepare and send out gather information 
and attend the monthly meetings. Please contact Peter Moskaliuk.

Ground Maintenance Bids Now Being Accepted—own equipment required

RESPONSIBILITIES:
Maintain the cutting of the lawn on a regular basis Supply own equipment
Garbage disposal Grounds cleanup
Snow removal Ensure Ice removal on walkways/ sidewalks for safety

If the person or company is interested, they can submit their bids to Peter Moskaliuk, President, Hairsine Community 
League,  3120—139 Avenue, Edmonton, AB  T5Y 2P7

pmoskaliuk@interbaun.com or at Hairsine@telus.net



The hall is available for rent for groups of 50 or less. You can send your request via email at hairsine@telus.net or by 
contacting one of the Executive Committee Members. Please remember that the Hall rental does require liability insur-
ance, which is an extra form that must be signed.

Hours available:

Sunday—Saturday: 10:00 am to 10:00 pm

Please contact us for the Hall rental fee.

Hall Ren tals

Ice Rink R ental s

The Ice Rink will be available for private rentals before or after public hours. Please contact the Community League for 
availability and bookings.

Cost:  $125.00/hour
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**Future Development of Former Blockbuster Movie Store—UPDATE

As of our last newsletter in January, you let you—the Community—know about the potential for the old Block-
buster store to be rezoned to allow another liquor store to open its doors.

As of February 13, 2012, the Hairsine Community League has received official confirmation that the City Planning 
and Development Department has received the application to rezone the property. The City is in the early stages 
of reviewing this application. If the bylaw proceeds to City Council, we will be notified of the time and date of the 
public hearings. We do expect this to move forward quickly.

Your Hairsine Community Executive members have talked to various Community members through passing, 
door knocking, phone calls, etc and it has been stated to us that you do not want another liquor store in our 
area.

We currently have four (4) liquor stores in our area along with one bar and one lounge. The new liquor store 
would occupy 5,000 sq ft, remain in the strip mall location by Wal-Mart where the Clareview Recreation Centre 
is undergoing a new face lift that would bring more sports, more families, and more children to our area.

We are asking you to please contact Sarah Ramey, City Planner, to let her know if you are or are not in favour. It 
is important for us to let our voices be heard. You can contact Sarah at 780-496-6214 or you can email her at 
Sarah.Ramey@edmonton.ca. 

I have left the original information about the rezoning request below. Please take a moment to read and to let 
Sarah know what you think. 

You are more than welcome to contact any members of your Executive Committee in this regards too. 

On December 7, 2011, we had a meeting with representatives from Parioplan Inc and Calloway REIT attend our monthly 
meeting. The purpose of their attendance was to let us know that these two groups are working on having the old Block-
buster Movie Store, located on 137 Avenue and 42 Street by Wal-Mart, re-zoned to be a 5,000 sq ft liquor store. They 
informed us that they sent out approximately 200 letters to area residents that would be directly affected by the re-zoning. 
As the Hairsine Community encompasses a large area, the Executive Members realized that the 200 letters were not 
enough to inform the Community. 

Our understanding is that the above mentioned groups will add an additional liquor store to our area, bringing the total to 
five (5) in a short distance from each other. As your Executive, we have given our answer as “No” to this redevelopment 
and informed the representatives we would prefer to see that store turned into a more community friendly development.

We have been informed that they are still applying to the City of Edmonton to have this location re-zoned. By law, they are 
to notify us with 20 business days as to the date of the application. We, as a Community, do have a say in what can be 
built in our area. Please access our website as we will be updating it with any information we receive. We have also in-
cluded the letter that was sent out in November for your information. 

If you have any questions or concerns, please let your Executive know by emailing us at:  hairsine@telus.net.
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Baseball 2012 Registration

There will be registration for Softball and Baseball for NEZ at Hairsine Hall, 3120 - 139 Ave. on:

 Sunday, March 11 from Noon to 2 pm, 

 Monday, March 12 from 7 - 8 pm, and 

 Sunday, March 18 fro 3 to 4 pm.  

You must bring: Community Membership card, AHC card, proof of age, and 2 cheques or cash for each child to 
pay for registration fees and deposit for volunteer commitment ($100).  Hairsine asks for 4 hours of community 
service for each child that plays in these programs.  If you still need to purchase a membership card they are avail-
able from Jamie, Membership Director, at the hall when the rink is open or you can purchase one at registration 
for $25.

 Softball:   

Birth Year Category Fee Playing Days

2008 Nerf $50.00 Wednesday

2006-2007 T-Ball—U6 $55.00 Tuesday & Thursday

2004-2005 Coach-Pitch—U8 $70.00 Monday & Wednesday

2002-2003 Mites—U10 $80.00 Tuesday & Thursday

2000-2001 Squirts—U12 $95.00 Monday & Wednesday

1998-1999 Peewee—U14 $100.00 Tuesday & Wednesday

1996-1997 Bantam—U16 $105.00 Monday & Wednesday

1993-94-95 Midget—U18/19 $110.00 Tuesday & Thursday

Important Dates

Fun –A-RamaAll Nerf, T-Ball & Coach-PitchSaturday, May 26—location TBA

Serenity Landry TournamentAll Mites to Midgets June 15, 16 & 17—@ Henry Singer Park

City PlayoffsAll Mites to Midgets June 20 -24—@ NEZ

Baseball:

Birth Year Cagtegory Fee Playing Days

2007 – 2008 BlastBall $40.00 Thursday

2005 – 2006 Rally Cap $65.00 Monday & Wednesday

2003 – 2004 Sr. Rookie $75.00 Monday & Wednesday

2001 – 2002 Mosquito $125.00 Tuesday & Thursday

1999 – 2000 Pee Wee $125.00 Monday & Wednesday

1997 – 1998 Bantam $125.00 TBA

1994-1995-1996 Midget $150.00 TBA



The hall is available for rent for groups of 50 or less. You can send your request via email at hairsine@telus.net or by 
contacting one of the Executive Committee Members. Please remember that the Hall rental does require liability insur-
ance, which is an extra form that must be signed.

Hours available:

Sunday—Saturday: 10:00 am to 10:00 pm

Please contact us for the Hall rental fee.

Hall Ren tals

Ice Rink R ental s

The Ice Rink will be available for private rentals before or after public hours. Please contact the Community League for 
availability and bookings.

Cost:  $125.00/hour
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Baseball 2012 Registration—Cont’d

Important Dates:

Rally Cap / Skills ClinicAll Rally Cap, Sr. Rookie & Mosquito Players Saturday, May 12  Borden Park

Saturday, June 9 Rundle Park

Rookie League Tournament All Rally Cap & Senior Rookie Teams Saturday, May 26
Rundle Park

Mosquito & Peewee Tournament All Mosquito & Peewee Teams June 1, 2 & 3 Rundle Park

Northeast Zone Baseball offers programs for boys and girls from 4 to 19 years of age.

BlastBall is once-a-week program is held on Thursday evenings from the beginning of May to the end of 
June and is designed to introduce the sport of baseball to 4 & 5 year old boys and girls. BlastBall teaches all of 
the basic skills in a fun and exciting way, with continuous action and simple to follow rules. Teams are small –
a maximum of 5 kids. Register yourself or bring a group of friends and register as a team.

Rally Cap is a program for 6 & 7 year old boys and girls. Teams play twice a week on Monday & Wednes-
days. It is a grassroots program with an emphasis on skill development. It is designed to teach baseball skills, 
rules and strategy. It teaches competitiveness with an emphasis on good sportsmanship. Each team has 6 
players and allows players to improve their different skills. Three teams meet at the diamond with 2 teams 
playing a game while 1 team practices in the outfield. The teams rotate throughout the time slot for equal 
playing and practice time. Check out the Rally Cap & Tournament pages for information on these fun events 
for our Rally Cap players.

Sr. Rookie is for 8 & 9 year old boys and girls and is a continuation of the Rally Cap program. Emphasis re-
mains on skill development and sportsmanship. Two teams of 9 players meet at the diamond for games on 
Mondays and Wednesdays. Expect to practice once a week. Sr. Rookie teams play in our NEZ League and 
wind up their season with playoffs. Teams participate in the NEZ Rookie Tournament and in Rally Cap Days. 
Check out the Rally Cap & Tournament pages for information on these events.

Mosquito Baseball is for 10 & 11 year old boys and girls and is the category where players start to pitch. 
NEZ Baseball follows the Baseball Canada pitch-count rules so all players are encouraged to learn to pitch. 
Our Mosquito teams play on Tuesdays & Thursdays in a league with Sherwood Park, Fort Saskatchewan and 
Ardrossan. Mosquito teams play in our Tournament and participate in Rally Cap Days. Weekly pitching clin-
ics are held throughout the season. Expect a team practice once a week. Check out the Rally Cap, Tourna-
ment and Player Clinic pages for more information.

Peewee Baseball is for 12 & 13 year old boys and girls. Teams play Mondays & Wednesdays in a league 
with Sherwood Park, Fort Saskatchewan, and Ardrossan. Baseball Canada pitch-count rules are followed so 
all players are encouraged to continue to develop their pitching skills. Weekly pitching clinics are held 
throughout the season. Expect a team practice once a week. Peewee teams participate in our NEZ Tourna-
ment. Check out the Tournament and Player Clinic page for more information.

Bantam Baseball is for 14 & 15 year olds. Midget Baseball is for 16, 17 & 18 year olds. Both boys and girls 
are welcome to play. NEZ Bantam & Midget teams play in the Baseball Alberta Edmonton Rural & Recreation 
Baseball League and games may be played on any day of the week, throughout the Capital region. The season 
is May and June with playoffs ending at the end of June.
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National Umpire Certification Program

The Baseball season begins in May and extends throughout the summer for the Rep teams. House league play 
ends at the end of June. Equipment needed is shin pads, an athletic cup, and umpire kit. Uniforms are available 
through local sporting good stores.

Umpires like most officials in minor and major sports are compensated for their time. House League games 
will pay $35.00 per game payable in cash the night of the event. The games usually start 6:30 pm and end 
around 9:00 pm.

If this has peaked an interest or if you have a passion for the sport or for kids sports in general, please contact 
Dave Ball at Northeast Zone Baseball at 780-475-5609. Kids playing sports is a healthy activity but cannot be 
done without officials.

NEZ & BASEBALL ALBERTA 2012 UMPIRE CLINIC – LEVEL 1 & 2

Date: April 14 & 15, 2012

Times: Saturday & Sunday 8:00am to 5:00pm Both Days

Fee: Level 1 @ $65.00 Level 2 @ $75.00

Location: Belvedere Elementary School, 13359 – 62 Street, Edmonton

For more information or to register contact: Dave Ball @ 780-475-5609 or balldr@shaw.ca

“LOOKING FOR BOYS & GIRLS AGE 13 & UP. EARN SPENDING MONEY. BE PART OF 
“OUR GAME OF SUMMER”!



The hall is available for rent for groups of 50 or less. You can send your request via email at hairsine@telus.net or by 
contacting one of the Executive Committee Members. Please remember that the Hall rental does require liability insur-
ance, which is an extra form that must be signed.

Hours available:

Sunday—Saturday: 10:00 am to 10:00 pm

Please contact us for the Hall rental fee.

Hall Ren tals

Ice Rink R ental s

The Ice Rink will be available for private rentals before or after public hours. Please contact the Community League for 
availability and bookings.

Cost:  $125.00/hour
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Soccer 2012 Registration

OUTDOOR SOCCER REGISTRATION 
SOCCER DIRECTOR – Ken Ackimenko
For more info email: hairsine@telus.net

Our Outdoor Soccer Registration dates are as follows: 

- Saturday, March 3 from Noon - 3 PM 
- Tuesday, March 6 from 6 - 8 PM 
- Thurs, March 8 from 6 - 8 PM 

All registration will be at the Hairsine Community Hall. 

*Absolute Requirement:* 

You will need a valid Community League Membership. Without this, we are not able to register 
your child for any sport or activity within the community.

If you like, you can a registration form from www.hairsine.ca website, fill it out in full, and bring *2 copies* of 
the completed form with you to the registration to speed up the registration process. One copy will be for 
the soccer program records, the other copy will be certified by the Soccer Director as your receipt for tax 
purposes. 

*NOTE: Registrations received after the final registration date will only be accepted on an “if we can rea-
sonably accommodate” basis, and will be subject to the Regular Registration Fee listed below. Please contact 
the Soccer Director for placement availability. *

To register your child, the following requirements must be met:*

· must have a current Community League Membership (available for purchase for $25) 
· must provide proof of child’s age (child’s Alberta Health Care number or birth certificate) 
· must sign up for 1 volunteer commitment per household

*You may need up to 4 cheques:* 
1 for Community League membership per household ($25.00 cash or cheque) 
1 per family for registration fee (cash or cheque) 
1 per family for Uniform deposit ($75.00)
1 for Volunteer Commitment (***$200.00 ***deposit per household).

“*Cheques only*” accepted for this Volunteer Commitment and Uniform deposit. 

Please DO NOT date cheques for Volunteer Commitments or Uniform . 

*** It is mandatory that all children, regardless of age, wear shin pads during practices and games. ***
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Soccer 2012 Registration—Continued

Refund Policy:

Registration fees are non-refundable after March 25,2012.  No refunds after this date.  Commu-
nity memberships are not refundable.

Processing fee of $25.00 will be charged on all NSF cheques, and your child will be suspended from playing 
soccer.  You will be marked as “In bad Standing” with EMSA until registration fees (including processing fees) 
are paid in full.   

Season is tentatively set to begin on April 29, 2012

KidSport

We believe that no kid should be left on the sidelines and all should be given the opportunity to experience 
the positive benefits of organized sports. KidSport™ provides support to children in order to remove finan-
cial barriers that prevent them from playing organized sport. Apply for funding during registration. 

For more information on the Kidsport program click here.
For an application form click here. 

Other Soccer Links

Edmonton North Zone Soccer Association
Edmonton Minor Soccer Association
Alberta Soccer Association

Birth Year Age Category Game Days (Tentative) Registration Fee

2008-2009 U4—Might Mites $50.00

2006-2007 U6 B/G Monday & Wednesday $110.00

2004-2005 U8 B/G Tuesday & Thursday $110.00

2002-2003 U10 B/G Monday & Wednesday $135.00

2000-2001 U12 B/G Tuesday & Thursday $175.00

1998-1999 U14 B/G Sunday & Wednesday $180.00

1996-1997 U16 B/G Sunday & Thursday $190.00

1994-1995 U18 B/G Sunday & Wednesday $190.00



The hall is available for rent for groups of 50 or less. You can send your request via email at hairsine@telus.net or by 
contacting one of the Executive Committee Members. Please remember that the Hall rental does require liability insur-
ance, which is an extra form that must be signed.

Hours available:

Sunday—Saturday: 10:00 am to 10:00 pm

Please contact us for the Hall rental fee.

Hall Ren tals

Ice Rink R ental s

The Ice Rink will be available for private rentals before or after public hours. Please contact the Community League for 
availability and bookings.

Cost:  $125.00/hour
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Babysitting Course—Offered by The City of Edmonton

Learn what it takes to be a great babysitter!  This well rounded course covers basic child care, first aid, safety, 
and introduces participants to the importance of play in a child’s life.

3 Courses to choose from Price: $55.00/each

1) Fraser Community Hall

14720—21 Street

Saturday, March 17, 2012 11 am—7 am

Barcode:  454570

2) Hairsine Community Hall

3120—139 Avenue

Saturday, April 14, 2012—11 am—7 pm

Barcode:  454572

3) South Clareview Community Hall

3250—123A Avenue

Saturday, May 26, 2012 11 am—7 pm

Barcode:  454571

The course will be taught by a qualified instructor and will include role playing, brainstorming, and hands on 
exercises.  Certificates will be  awarded upon successful completion of the program.

Participants are encouraged to provide their own lunches, pens and pencils.

For Program registration, please call:  311 and tell them the barcode.

In partnership with Fraser, Hairsine, and South Clareview Community Leagues and The City of Edmonton.
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If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact us! If we are not able to answer 
your question right away, we will find the answer and let you know! All of our contact information 
is located on our website: www.hairsine.ca

Or you can send us an email at:

hairsine@telus.net

Contact Us!

Ice Rink Rentals

The Ice Rink will be available for private rentals before or after public hours. Please contact the Community League for 
availability and bookings.

Cost:  $125.00/hour

Storage Space for Rent

We have storage space for rent in our Community Hall. The area is fenced and can be locked (provided by the renter 
with a secondary key given to the Executive Committee). It is in the basement of a well heated and maintained building. 
Rental for one year is $1500.00 for 330 sq ft (approximately). Please contact Peter Moskaliuk for more information.

Volunteers Needed!

Being a volunteer is a great way to meet your neighbours and be involved! Volunteers are always needed to help deliver 
newsletters, do surveys, put on events, etc.

If you have some time, or have a creative mind for activities, please let us know! Most times, your children can help out 
and have fun being a part of something special!

If you would like to be a volunteer, please contact Glenda Bond, Publicity Director at 780-966-1874. 

It’s a great way to help get our Community Spirit going! A strong Community is a safer Community!

Hall Space for Rent

The Community Hall is available for rent. Please visit our website for the required insurance statement and form that is 
required. There is a deposit required of $150.00 which will be refunded in full if requirements are met. Please see our 
website. Cost of rental is:

Members: $20/hour to a maximum of $100/day

Non-Members: $25/hour to a maximum of $125/day


